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Good evening fellows and guests. Last Friday night I attended the District Governor’s Presidents Meeting at Penrith Panthers accompanied by President Elect Keith Byrne. The District Governor uses these meetings to provide face to face communication with Presidents within his District. The main topics covered included: 
Child Protection There was a presentation on the guidelines, and the District is serious about following a code of practice and has developed guidelines for clubs to follow in all Rotary programs which involve children including exchange students. All club members, involved in activities where there will be contact with children, are required to sign a declaration which will then be forwarded to the District Child Protection Officer for record purposes.
PDG John Wakefield spoke briefly about recent media coverage, on ABC radio PM program which referred to a claim by an Australian woman who was an exchange student in 1967 and who alleges sexual abuse by the Rotary host father. The woman was critical of Rotary for its lack of action in her case, reported during the last 3-4 years, and claimed the Rotary Exchange Student Program was in danger. John is the appointed RI spokesperson in Australia on the matter and Rotarians are requested not to make any public comment about the matter. 

Insurance The District Insurance Officer spoke of the new arrangements this year including increase in excess amounts, ex-clusions in some policies and the public liability “Certificate of Currency” requirement for all participants of an activity other than volunteers. The thing we need to be aware of is the need to perform a risk assessment of all activities that we undertake. The excess on any public liability claim is $5,000. The maximum cover under the Fidelity policy is $15,000, reduced from $100,000.

Department of Gaming & Racing “Best Practice Guidelines for Charitable Organisations.” This is a 210-page “Best Practice” publication of what we need to be aware of in order to comply with the law in relation to fund raising activities.

Membership We were told about the need to increase membership and were given a target of one new member per month. 

In addition to hearing about the need for new members, we were also told about the need to development and maintain current members. We were told that 50% of all new members leave Rotary within 3 years.

District Conference We heard about the plans being made for the District Conference at the Central Coast Leagues Club at Gosford 19/20/21 March 2004. The structure of the program will be: 

Friday night: Youth Pre-sentation concluding at 9.30 p.m. 

Saturday morning will relate to the Rotary program. Saturday afternoon will be free. A cruise has been arranged in the afternoon for those who are interested.

Two members from Holroyd, the host club, will attend our meeting on 17 September to inform us in more detail about the conference. 

Family of Rotary A new concept introduced by RI President Jonathan Marjiyagbe this year is to be known as the Family of Rotary. It is a concept drawing on membership retention strategies, being based on Club and Community Service, designed to encourage Rotarians and clubs to care for the Family of Rotary. This family includes current and past Rotarians, spouses and children of Rotary members and spouses and children of deceased Rotary members.
Don’t forget the Golf Club has advised us there are three dates over the next few months on which the Golf Club will not be available for our meeting: 10th September, 19th November and 10th December 2003. As a result we will be required to make alternative arrangements for our meeting location on those dates.

Our scheduled guest speaker for the 10th September is Jacqueline Booth from the Northcott Society. Therefore the meeting on 10th September will be a transfer meeting to the Northcott Society, located at 2 Grose Street North Parramatta. I will circulate a commitment sheet this week and partners are welcome to attend.

I have to advise, that Rod McDougall’s father passed away last week and on behalf of the members of the Club I offer condolences to Rod and his family.

A reminder to those members, who have still not paid their dues, due on 1 July 2003: I suggest you attend to this matter urgently if you wish to avoid proposed action that may cause you some embarrassment.

Also, don’t forget to consider opportunities to invite to our meetings visitors who may be potential members.

Have a good week 

Keith
Tonight’s Guest Speaker
Peter Meredith
Director of Housing

Master Builders Association of NSW
“Building in Today’s Climate”
Directors’ Reports

Club Service

Keith Byrn

Keith & Sue Byrn’s Year 10 exchange student from the bush, Cory, (in the initiative by Silverwater Rotary Club) had a great time in Sydney, by all accounts, including going to the movies with Alan Teale’s family.  Cory has now gone back home, hopefully with lots of positive experiences in work practice and personal skills.

Stephen Taylor, although absent tonight, will have some announcements next week about exciting theatre parties he has organized for the coming months.
Vocational Service

Brian Johnson

Bridget O’Cain, a young student whom we nominated for the Siemen’s Science project, wrote to say she was unsuccessful, but wanted to thank the Club for the opportunity to compete.  Bad luck, Bridget, maybe next year! We understand you were a very deserving entrant.

The nomination forms for entrants in the Pride of Workmanship Awards are now available from Brian.  The event will be held at La Montage on Wednesday, 15th October, 2003.  Start the ball rolling now for those most eligible entrants - anyone who is a dedicated worker and deserves a little ‘pat on the back’!

Sal Tosto, our “Raffle Officionado Extra-ordinaire”, asked members if they could dig deep to come up with some extra-super raffle prizes for the Pride of Workmanship night. Please contact Sal with details of your donations.
International Service

Peter van der Sleesen


Rotary District 9690 is looking for an experienced Rotarian to lead a Group Study Exchange team to District 5890, based in Houston, Texas.

The commitment is for three years: Team Leader, then Deputy GSE Chair, then GSE Chair. Applications close with GSE Chair Duncan Berriman on Monday 15th September.  Interviews will be held on Thurs, 25th Sept, at 7 pm at RDU.

Please contact Peter van der Sleesen for application forms and more details.
Youth Service

Kevin Beltrame


Kevin has finalized attendees for the R.Y.P.E.N. (Rotary Youth Program of Enrichment) seminar to be held on 19,20 and 21 September, 2003.  Emmet O’Sullivan and Adam Jay (Year 10 students from St. Patrick’s College) will be transported there and back by Roger Vince and Guru Singh.  Kevin will attend the seminar dinner on the Saturday evening.
Members’ Announcements

It was announced that Rod McDougall’s father has just recently passed away.  Members extend their sincere sympathy to Rod and his family.

Paul Giammarco thanked the club for the flowers and expressions of sympathy extended to him and his family on the recent loss of his mother.

Vicki Wybrow thanked Angelo Franco, Raymond McCluskie and Allan Petersen for producing the club bulletin during her recent absence.


Happy Birthday to:

Margaret Croft (4th)
Janelle Watson (5th)

Penny True (10th)
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	Fines Session Highlights



All Rugby Union, League and Soccer supporters got the chop first off by Tony Lanzafame, because of the 73,000 strong crowd of supporters who flocked to the Aussie Rules game at Telstra Stadium on the weekend.

If anyone had any dollars left after that, the lawyers copped it (51% of minor crimes are not investigated), the New Zealanders (the brawl in footy), doctors (51% of doctors are eligible for retirement) and anyone who played golf or rode bikes on Sunday in the wind, or who didn’t buy a daffodil for cancer research!

Sal Tosto paid $1.00 because Tony remembered Sal had absconded with some of his turf in the year 500 BC but was seen to employ a gardener to tend his immaculate yards on the weekend.

Peter Manenti paid for his childhood escapades with an air rifle against Vicki Wybrow’s family’s homing pigeons in the 1950s, possibly resulting in their complete demise. (“An endangered species?” was one wise crack).  So, is it “Quick Draw Manenti” or “The Wild Pigeon Kid” from now on…?

Last Week: Job Talk
Garry Pearce works at a shelter at North Ryde, where 75-80 people with intellectual and/or psy-chiatric disabilities gain heightened self esteem, and a small income, through mostly repetitive work.  The clients work 8.30–4.00 on the number of days suitable for their condition, with plenty of rest breaks.  
One job presently being carried out is the packing of show bags for the Ladies Day at Rosehill Racecourse. 

Garry finds his new workplace “very interesting and rewarding”, quite a change of direction from the stock market day trader job he was engaged in previously.

Last Week’s Guest Speaker
Judy Harrington
Environmental Ranger
Sydney Olympic Park Authority

Introduction: Peter Van der Sleesen
Thanks: Roger Vince
Judy Harrington has a degree in Environmental Science and a Post-graduate degree in Ornithology (the branch of zoology that studies birds) and previously worked as a teacher before coming to SOPA. The Olympic Park area is not called “Homebush Bay” any more, and you may have noticed the signs in the vicinity have been changed to that effect.

Some of the absolutely fascinating attractions of the park include migrating birds, WWII bunkers with rail tracks forming a com-munication system, the only pair of sea eagles in Western Sydney (currently breeding), dozens of parrots and other native bird species in the turpentine/ironbark forest which is virtually as it was pre-European settlement, a multitude of living creatures in the wetland area, supported by the largest stand of mangroves in Sydney Harbour, the endangered Green and Gold Bell Frog species, a building dating back to 1897, Haslam Creek (once again able to follow its natural meandering course thanks to remedial construction work done by SOPA), and an old brick pit (where parts of the film “Mad Max” were shot in the 1960s).

On any fine Sunday, the park’s popularity with picnickers can be seen by the hundreds of people dotted about the area, enjoying the open space.

Judy sees her main challenges as maintaining a balance between the ecology and the demands of visitors to the park, increasing community awareness of the importance of looking after our environment, protecting the cultural heritage areas (there is evidence of Aboriginal habitation), and attracting business partnerships.
Questions

Roy Schmidt commented that the Bike Ride is an effective way to introduce people to the park.
Guru Singh asked if the “mosquito fish”, which eats the Bell Frog larvae, were an introduced species. Yes, they are. And steps have been taken to control the mosquitoes in the area.
Paul Giammarco asked how endangered the Bell Frog was, and were there any snakes in the park. Very endangered! Snakes have been seen by the fox shooter.

Richard Horwood How big is the mangrove swamp? About 60 hectares (120 acres).


Judy concluded by welcoming any club member to join her staff bike rides around the park at any time.

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	for

Last Meeting

Wednesday

27th August,
2003



Rotarians Present 36
Apologies 16
Non Apologies 8

Leave of Absence 3
Raffle Prizes:
1st  Two men’s shirts
2nd   Bottle of Wine
3rd    Dinner this Week
Raffle Winners:
1st Domenico Alvarez
2nd Connie Galletta
3rd Joe Campisi
Raffle Raised $212.00
Sergeant-at-Arms was:

Tony Lanzafame
Meeting Closed  8.27 pm
Next Week

CHANGE OF VENUE
to

The Northcott Society

2 Grose Street, 
Nth Parramatta

Guest Speaker
Jacqueline Booth

Fundraising Manager

“All About The Northcott Society”
OPTIONAL PARTNERS’ NIGHT
The Northcott Society is across the road from the Parramatta Leagues Club, which is on the corner of O'Connell & Grose Street. If you park in the in the Leagues Club car park you can just walk across the road. $25.00 pp incl. drinks. 6.30 for 7.00 p.m. A short presentation and tour & eat at 7.45 p.m.
 Editor: Vicki Wybrow  Send copy by 5 pm Sunday:  vw@netlink.com.au[image: image3.png]
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